WOOD CHIPS

OCTOBER 2000

Next meeting Oct. 9, at 7:00 PM at Consolidated Lumber located off I-35 West on 67th Street in Merriam Kansas

Kansas City Woodturners Club

Local Chapter of The American Association of Woodtumers

Officers: President John Shackelford (913) 583-3303

Vice Pres: Richard Woodhouse (913) 851-5917

Treasurer: Don Gruis (816) 763-3385

Secretary: Sandy Moreno (816) 452-7914

Librarians: Pete Stiglich (913) 342-9133 Dick Smith (913) 341-4613

Director: Bill Coomer (913) 268-7644

ANNUAL AUCTION A BIG SUCCESS

Due to donations and the generosity of our club members and supporters, the Kansas City Woodturners Annual Auction was a big success. Over \$1300 was raised due to the efforts of our members and the excellent response to our auctioneer, Eddie Powers. We want to thank Eddie for his entertaining way of getting us to spend our money and have fun doing it.

We want to thank Dick Woodhouse for his leadership this year in putting the auction together. He, in turn, wants to thank a number of people that helped to make the 2000 auction a BIG success. A special thanks to: Jerry Darter, Mary Davis, Bob Davis, Alex Garcia, Don Grimes, Chris Kunzle, John Larson, and Tracy McCarty. The auction was a success because of the donations and the bids that everyone was so generous in making. Thank you for supporting the future of our club.

NEW GRINDING SET-UP

Thanks goes to John Shackelford for getting our new grinding and sharpening system setup and ready to go. It is now available for our club use during the Saturday workshops.

LATHE DONATED TO CLUB

A very special donation to the club was made recently of a lathe. We want to thank member Bill Anderson for his generosity to the club of this very nice lathe. A lot of his time went into refurbishing it.

It will be put to very good use. Thank you Bill for your gift.

Because of the auction there were no show and tell items to be shared, so bring your projects to the October meeting. We always look forward to seeing them.

OCTOBER MEETING AGENDA

Jeff Farris will be our featured guest at our regular October meeting. He will be demonstrating the Tormek sharpening equipment. Jeff Farris is owner of Farris Machinery and shows his sharpening equipment all over the United States at different tool shows. Make sure and make this meeting, you will want to see and hear him talk about one of our most important pieces of equipment, our sharpening systems.

OCTOBER MEETING VOLUNTEERS

Refreshments and cookies Virgil Boyd Chip Siskey Set-up and Clean-up Dick Woodhouse Dan Moreno

NOTE: If any of the volunteers are unable to provide for what he/she has signed up for, it is his/her responsibility to find another member to take his/her place. Thank you for adhering to this rule.

Woodcraft Supply Corp. 8645 Bluejacket Rd. Lenexa, KS 66214 1-913-599-2800

Paxton Woodcrafters Store 6311 St. John Avenue Kansas City, Mo. 64123 1-816-483-0659 Largest selection of turning blocks in the area. 10% discount to all club members

Craft Supplies 1287 E. 1120 South Provo, UT 84606 1-800-551-8876

Overland Tool Inc. 7905 Neiman Rd. Lenexa, KS 662141 913-599-4044

Do you know a company that would like to support our group? Tell a board member about them.

Farris Machinery
1106 Valley Ridge Drive
Grain Valley, MO 64029
(816) 229-3055
We feature:
Tormek Sharpening
System
Robert Sorby tools
One-Way lathes
Chucks & Sharpening
Equipment
Join us for our Turning
Point Workshops

TREASURER'S REPORT

After our successful auction, our treasurer is now reporting \$ 4504.59 in our account.

CLASSIFIED:

For Sale: KC Woodturner's hats Only \$ 6.00 each – get them while they last.

If you have anything to add to our classified, please call Sandy Moreno 816-452-7914.

SPECIAL SATURDAY WORKSHOP- FEATURING JIM STUCKY

Mark your calendars October 28th. Saturday Workshop 8:30 am -12 noon

Jim Stuckey will be demonstrating his woodturning talents at the October Saturday Workshop. Jim is active in the Central Oklahoma Woodturners and the AAW and has work in galleries throughout the Southwest. He is an accomplished turner and we feel very fortunate that he has agreed to demonstrate to our club. Make sure and mark your calendar for this special event.

SATURDAY WORKSHOP LUNCH

John and Connie Shackelford will be furnishing a lunch immediately after Jim's presentation. Lunch to be served at 12:00 noon. They are furnishing the club a "free lunch" to show their appreciation and to say thank you for the support that the group has given them during the year while John has been president. John and Connie are furnishing the BBQ ham, brisket, potato salad, beans and pea salad. Yum...

Please sign up at the October regular meeting if planning on attending the lunch.

SOUTHERN STATES SYMPOSIUM

Gainesville, Georgia, March, 30-April 1, 2001 \$85.00 per person, or \$100.00 to include your spouse.